Wisconsin Department of Administration
Division of Executive Budget and Finance

Fiscal Estimate - 2005 Session

Original O Updated Corrected O Supplemental
LRB Number 05-4466/1 Introduction Number AB-994
Description

Delivery of a controlled substance by a pregnant woman to an unborn child and providing penalties
Fiscal Effect

State:
[ONo State Fiscal Effect

Indeterminate

Increase Existin Increase Existin
Appropriations g DRevenues 9 Increase Cqst§ - May be possible
Decrease Existing [JDecrease Existing to absorb within agency's budget
Appropriations Revenues Oves Ono
O Create New Appropriations [CDecrease Costs
Local:
CNo Local Government Costs
lndeterminate 5.Types of Local .
1.[Jincrease Costs 3.0ncrease Revenue Government Units Affected 3
- - Otowns [Jvitage [[Jcities
D Permissive D Mandatory [[j] Permissive [[j Mandatory D Counties DOthers
2.[JDecrease Costs 4.[JDecrease Revenue School WTCS
OPermissive[JMandatory  [J]Permissive [ Mandatory Districts Districts
Fund Sources Affected Affected Ch. 20 Appropriations

GPR [ FED PRO [ PRs [0 SEG [J SEGS s.20.475(1)(d)

Agency/Prepared By Authorized Signature Date

DA/ Stu Morse (608) 267-2700 Tom Herman (608) 266-0239 2/15/2006




Fiscal Estimate Narratives
DA 2/15/2006

LRB Number 05-4466/1 Introduction Number AB-994 Estimate Type  Original

Description
Delivery of a controlled substance by a pregnant woman to an unborn child and providing penalties

Assumptions Used in Arriving at Fiscal Estimate

This bill could result in a significant increase in the number of homicide cases referred to district attorneys'
offices depending on the extent to which reporting of cases of the death of fetuses in wombs and the state of
health of the mother is carried out. To the extent that reports of fetal death and of possible drug use by the
mother are sent to police authorities, there is the potential for a significant number of cases to be
investigated and, potentially, prosecuted.

Long-Range Fiscal Implications

Unknown. The actual impact upon the workload of DA offices, were this bill to be enacted, should be closely
monitored to determine if additional prosecutorial resources are needed.



